
 

 

Council Communication:  16-167 

  
Date: April 11, 2016 

Agenda Item No. 48B 

Roll Call No.  16-0593 

Communication No. 16-167 

Submitted by:  Jonathan A. Gano, P.E., 

Public Works Director 

 

 

AGENDA HEADING:   

 

Bituminous Materials & Supply, (Dan Quigley, Plant Manager), for a modification of the annual 

contract with two (2) additional 1-year renewal options, to furnish emulsified asphalt materials to be 

used by the Street Maintenance Division, $200,000.  

 

 

SYNOPSIS:  

 

The Street Maintenance Division is addressing asphalt stabilized streets which have not been addressed 

for many years.  Previously the City assessed for asphalt stabilizing services.  These streets have fallen 

into disrepair and can no longer be patched. Most stabilized streets will be returned to a gravel/ 

unimproved surface.  In high traffic areas, the street will be re-stabilized to reduce maintenance and 

dust.  Restabilizing a street requires the addition of emulsified asphalt not previously planned for in the 

contracted amount. 

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:   

 

Amount:  $200,000 

  

Funding Source:  2015-16 Operating Budget, S360 PW240402, Street Maintenance Fund, page 238. 

 

 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:  

 

The Department of Public Works uses emulsified asphalt materials in a variety of preventive 

maintenance and repair programs including slurry seal coats and asphalt stabilization; additionally, the 

materials are used to control dust on unpaved streets, stabilize gravel roadways, and to prepare paved 

streets for hot mix asphalt (HMA) overlay.  

 

On May 4, 2015 Council approved the Bituminous Materials and Supply Company contract for 

$300,000.  Public Works stabilized 1 mile of E. County Line Road in addition to the slurry seal 

program.  As Public Works addresses streets which were asphalt stabilized nearly 20 years ago, 

additional emulsified products will be necessary. 

 

 

PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION(S):   

 

Date:  May 4, 2015 

 

Roll Call Number:  15-0748 

Council 

Communication 
Office of the City Manager 

http://www.dmgov.org/government/citycouncil/rollcalls/2015/15-0748.pdf
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Action:  Bids from the following: 

 

(A) Bituminous Materials & Supply, (Dan Quigley, Plant Manager), for an annual contract with 

two additional one-year renewal options, to furnish emulsified asphalt materials to be used by 

the Street Maintenance Division, $300,000 estimated annual amount, (Three potential bidders, 

one received).  (Council Communication No.  15-223) Moved by Gatto to adopt.  Motion 

Carried 7-0. 

 

 

BOARD/COMMISSION ACTION(S):  NONE 

 

 

ANTICIPATED ACTIONS AND FUTURE COMMITMENTS:  NONE 

 

 

 
For more information on this and other agenda items, please call the City Clerk’s Office at 515-283-4209 or visit the 

Clerk’s Office on the first floor of City Hall, 400 Robert D. Ray Drive.  Council agendas are available to the public at the 

City Clerk’s Office on Thursday afternoon preceding Monday’s Council meeting. Citizens can also request to receive 

meeting notices and agendas by email by calling the Clerk’s Office or sending their request via email to 

cityclerk@dmgov.org. 

 

http://www.dmgov.org/government/CityCouncil/Resolutions/20150504/24a.pdf
http://www.dmgov.org/Government/CityCouncil/Communications/15-223.pdf
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